From: E. Larew

To: City Council Public Comments

Cc: Liz Larew

Subject: [EXTERNAL] City Council Agenda Item # 12.5, for Tuesday, February 28
Date: Sunday, February 26, 2023 6:22:18 PM

Dear Councilmembers,

| have lived in Sonoma County for 44 years, and am an elder Lesbian.

| am happy to see that the City is moving forward with the rapid development of the
Hearn Community Hub with the Master Project Contract.

However, | am very concerned that your staff report says that the funding for this
contract of over $5 million is coming from the ARPA funding originally allocated to the
Multicultural Center.

| ask that the City, at this time, make the strongest promise that they will find
additional sources to replace and increase the funding for the Multicultural Center.
You have successfully sought State funding for the Library and the Fire Station, so we
are confident you can do so for the Multicultural Center.

Thank you,

Liz Larew



From: yf zhou

To: City Council Public Comments

Subject: [EXTERNAL] City Council Agenda Item # 12.5
Date: Sunday, February 26, 2023 8:57:56 PM
Hello!

Good evening, | am Lele Tang and | am a member of the Asian/Pacific Islander community. | am
commenting on Feb 28 City Council meeting agenda item 12.5.

| am happy to see that the City is moving forward with the rapid development of the Hearn Community
Hub with the Master Project Contract. However, | am very concerned that your staff report says that the
funding for this contract of over $5 million is coming from the ARPA funding originally allocated to the
Multicultural Center. We are asking that the City, at this time, make the strongest promise that they will
find additional sources to replace and increase the funding for the Multicultural Center. You have
successfully sought State funding for the Library and the Fire Station, so we are confident you can do so
for the Multicultural Center. Our group is available to work with you in any way to see the opening of a
Center at the Hearn Hub.

Sincerely,
Lele Tang



From: Jen Hyde

To: City Council Public Comments

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Multicultural Center at Hearn Hub
Date: Sunday, February 26, 2023 10:52:02 PM
Hello,

| am commenting on the Feb 28 City Council meeting agenda item 12.5. | am Jennifer
Hyde and | am a member of the AAPI community in Sonoma County. | am happy to
see that the City is moving forward with the rapid development of the Hearn
Community Hub with the Master Project Contract. However, | am very concerned that
your staff report says that the funding for this contract of over $5 million is coming
from the ARPA funding originally allocated to the Multicultural Center. We are asking
that the City, at this time, make the strongest promise that they will find additional
sources to replace and increase the funding for the Multicultural Center. You have
successfully sought State funding for the Library and the Fire Station, so we are
confident you can do so for the Multicultural Center. Our group is available to work
with you in any way to see the opening of a Center at the Hearn Hub.Thank you.
Jennifer Hyde

Jen Hyde
www.jenhyde.com | subscribe to my newsletter | read my debut



https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.jenhyde.com%2F&data=05%7C01%7Ccc-comment%40srcity.org%7Cb6ec4c2d729c41c662c508db188f1d1e%7C0d511985462e4402a0b038e1dadf689e%7C1%7C0%7C638130775217218550%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=6rBmtxTxPGw1hXKOZdSvCjUgygSqOFa2PiHuGxVZWOc%3D&reserved=0
https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fyourslice.substack.com%2Fwelcome&data=05%7C01%7Ccc-comment%40srcity.org%7Cb6ec4c2d729c41c662c508db188f1d1e%7C0d511985462e4402a0b038e1dadf689e%7C1%7C0%7C638130775217218550%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=7sNkdd2OnXjV829IqZqzQc8GBzrdMIIURIvMVbr1QUM%3D&reserved=0
https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.spdbooks.org%2FProducts%2F9781934103715%2Fhua-shi-hua-drawings-and-poems-from-china.aspx&data=05%7C01%7Ccc-comment%40srcity.org%7Cb6ec4c2d729c41c662c508db188f1d1e%7C0d511985462e4402a0b038e1dadf689e%7C1%7C0%7C638130775217218550%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=6PrpGxhK%2BRL9lNaIsZp2D5Adp1vJ8yQ3dtoIyfcidh0%3D&reserved=0

From: Gael Forest-Knowles

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Agenda Item 12.5
Date: Monday, February 27, 2023 8:25:42 AM

e | am commenting on Feb 28 City Council meeting agenda item 12.5. | am a member of the Asian/Pacific
Islander and American Jewish community. | am happy to see that the City is moving forward with the rapid
development of the Hearn Community Hub with the Master Project Contract. However, | am very
concerned that your staff report says that the funding for this contract of over $5 million is coming from the
ARPA funding originally allocated to the Multicultural Center.

My communities are asking that the City, at this time, make the strongest promise that they will find
additional sources to replace and increase the funding for the Multicultural Center. You have successfully
sought State funding for the Library and the Fire Station, so we are confident you can do so for the
Multicultural Center.

e Thank you for your consideration,

e Gael Forest-Knowles



“May I meet this moment fully.
May I meet it as a friend.”
-Sylvia Boorstein-



From: Patricia Kuta

To: City Council Public Comments

Cc: Alvarez, Eddie; Natalie Rogers

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Agenda item 12.5. Feb 28th Council Meeting comments
Date: Monday, February 27, 2023 8:48:57 AM

| am commenting on your agenda item 12.5.

Good Evening, | am Patricia Kuta and am a member of a new group,
Community United for a Multicultural Community Center at the Hear Hub. |
would attend in person, but it's my husband, Gregory Fearon’s 75"‘bir’rhdoy
today!

We are happy to see that the City is moving forward with the rapid
development of the Hearn Community Hub with the Mast Project Contract.

However, we are very concerned that your staff report says that the funding
for this contract of over $5 million is coming from the ARPA allocation to the
Community/Cultural Center.

We are asking that the City at this fime make the strongest promise that they
will find additional sources to replace and increase the funding for Community
Center.

You have successfully sought State funding for the Library and the Fire Station,
so we are confident you can do so for the Multicultural Center. Our group is
available to work with you in any way to see the opening of a Center at the
Hearn Hub.

Additionally we still await a final report on the Community Engagement Phase
of the Community/Cultural Center as indicated on you Hearn Hub
“letsconnect” web page would be present to you in late January.

Democracy is not evergreen; it must be nurtured
Patricia Kuta




From: Chris Chang Weeks

To: City Council Public Comments
Subject: [EXTERNAL] City Council Agenda Item #12.5
Date: Monday, February 27, 2023 9:35:19 AM

Hello City Council Member of the City of Santa Rosa,

As a resident of Santa Rosa and a board member of the Asian American Pacific Islander Coalition (AAPIC) of
North Bay, I read with interest about the City’s plan to develop Hearn Community Hub. This hub has the potential
to revitalize this area of South Santa Rosa. It is my understanding from the City staff report that the funding for a
contract with Ketchell/CEM of over $5 Million will be coming from $10 Million that the City had previously
allocated to build the Community Cultural Center.

I am asking that the City make the strongest promise to find additional sources to replace and increase the funding
for the Multicultural Center.

AAPIC North Bay is available to work with you to see the fruition of the Cultural Community Center as part of the
Hearn Community Hub.

Regards,
Chris Chang Weeks

Santa Rosa CA 95404



From: Renee Saucedo

To: City Council Public Comments
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Item 12.5, Hearn Community Hub
Date: Monday, February 27, 2023 12:35:06 PM

February 27, 2023
RE: MultiCultural Community Center at the City’s Hearn Hub Community Property
Dear Santa Rosa City Council Members & Jason Nutt, Assistant City Manager:

I am writing to respectfully urge you to prioritize the creation of a MultiCultural Community Center as part
of the Hearn Community Hub.

Raizes Collective, based in Santa Rosa, was established in June 2015 to empower and engage the
community through the arts, culture, environmental education, leadership development, and community
organizing. We support artists of color to work with youth and marginalized communities to instill cultural
pride and civic participation.

Raizes Collective is part of the United Community for a MultiCultural Community Center. We hope to
house our cultural and community events and activities in the new MultiCultural Center.

We are happy that the City is moving forward with the rapid development of the Hearn Community Hub
with the Mast Project Contract. However, we are very concerned that your staff report says that the
funding for this contract of over $5 million is coming from the ARPA allocation to the Community/Cultural
Center. Moreover, we worry that the creation of the MultiCultural Center will not be prioritized as the
Library and Fire Station have been.

Therefore, We are asking that the City at this time make the strongest commitment to find additional
sources to replace and increase the funding for the MultiCultural Center. Further, we request a copy of
the Report compiled during the community input process, and request to join the project process with the
other two project components as equal partners and supporters.

Our group is available to work with you in any way to see the opening of a Center at the Hearn Hub.
Thank you.

Sincerely,



Isabel Lopez, Executive Director, 707-486-6300

Renee Saucedo
Program Coordinator, ALMAS Libres
Raizes Collective




From: Grace Cheung-Schulman

To: City Council Public Comments
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Comment to Feb 28 Item 12.5
Date: Monday, February 27, 2023 4:56:17 PM

February 27, 2023

My comment is for the Santa Rosa City Council Meeting on Feb 28 Agenda Item 12.5
regarding the Hearn Community Hub project.

I am excited to see that the City of Santa Rosa is stepping up its pace to develop the Hearn
Community Hub with the Master Project Contract. A hub such as this, in particular, the
building of a Multicultural Community Center, will provide a much needed resource and
physical presence in an area that lacked such a facility for a long time.

This Multicultural Community Center will provide space for the very diverse community of,
in particular, People of Color in this area, and for the whole of Santa Rosa as well — for
community organizing, language and cultural activities sharing and learning, leadership and
job skill development, to name a few of the possibilities that can happen because of having
such a facility.

However, we are concerned that the City staff has proposed putting over $5 million from the
$10 million ARPA funding originally allocation towards the Multicultural Community Center
for hiring Ketchell/CEM for project management of the entire Hearn Community Hub. We
understand the importance of engaging a reputable project management firm to oversee the
project, but we are concerned that the Multicultural Community Center will not be prioritized
and receive a much reduced funding for development.

So I respectfully ask that the City of Santa Rosa, in addition to approving the engagement of
the project management firm, will pledge to make the strongest commitment to find additional
funding to replace and achieve sufficient funding for the Multicultural Community Center so
that it will be a Center that the City of Santa Rosa is proud of.

I myself and my organization AAPIC North Bay (Asian American Pacific Islander Coalition
of North Bay) look forward to working with the City of Santa Rosa to connect and engage
with the very diverse Asian and Pacific Islander community here in Santa Rosa and Sonoma
County - the community that is traditionally hard to engage, and yet, has so much to offer to
the social and civic life of all people in the area.

We are also joining and working with the grass-root community group “Community United
for a Multicultural Community Center” so that your project will have full community support
in every phase of the Multicultural Community Center’s design, development, and future
operation.

Thank you,
Sincerely,

Grace Cheung-Schulman
Co-Chair, AAPIC North Bay
(Asian American Pacific Islander Coalition of North Bay (AAPIC North Bay)






From: Marisol angeles

To: City Council Public Comments
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Muy buenas tardes Mi Nombre es Marisol Angeles vivo aqui en Santa Rosa estoy en un Grupo de la

Comunidad se llama Mujeres Unidas tengo 9 Afos de voluntario en la Comunidad y estoy involucrada en el
Proyecto de la nueva biblioteca sabemos que...

Date: Monday, February 27, 2023 12:25:20 PM
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